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NOTICE TO CREDITORS
ALL PERSONS having claims
against the estate of MAR-
GARET ALICE WILTSHIRE,
late of the Town of Essex, in
the County of Essex and
Province of Ontario, Deceased,
who died on or about the 21st
day of October, 2006 are
required to send particulars
thereof to the undersigned
Solicitor before the 15th day of
January, 2007, after which date
the assets will be distributed to
the parties entitled thereto, hav-
ing regard only to those claims
received.
DATED at Essex, Ontario, this
7th day of December, 2006.

GOLDEN & GOLDEN
Barristers and Solicitors

13 King Street West
P.O. Box 279

Harrow, Ontario
N0R 1G0

Solicitor for the Estate Trustee
With a Will

 50-3

CHAPMAN, Rick
In loving memory of

Rick who passed away
December 23, 1996.

Still in our hearts and
never forgotten.
- Always remembered by
Dad, Mom, Gary and Carrie
______________________

ROBERTSON 
Don (Father)

Twenty-nine years ago
you left this world, leaving
us with so many questions.
Day after day I ask mom,
wonder what our lives
would be like if dad never
died. I was only a baby and
I was robbed of a life with a
dad.

People say that I look
like you and resemble you
when I do certain things.
When I hear that, it gives
me great pleasure and
touches my heart. 

They say anyone can be a
dad, but it takes someone
special to be a father and I
know in my heart you
would have been a great
FATHER.

I miss you and love you.
 -Tami

VANDAMME, Lauraine
In memory of a Dear

Sister, Lauraine Vandamme,
who passed away January 1,
2006.

You left a place no one
can fill,

I miss you now and
always will.

We laugh, we smiled and
play our part,

Behind it all lays a bro-
ken heart.

No words I speak can
ever say,

How much I miss you
every day.
- Always remembered by
Little Brother Edward

is accepting applications from
interested Lakeshore citizens to
serve in an advisory capacity on

the following Committees.

Committee Name # of Positions
Available

Police Services Board 1

Mayor’s Seniors Advisory Committee 5

Parks, Recreation, Leisure Services
Advisory Committee 5

Agricultural Liaison Committee 5

Committee of Adjustments/Property

Standards Committee 5

Full details can be obtained by visiting our
website at www.lakeshore.ca

THE CORPORATION OF THE
TOWN OF LAKESHORE

Drivers

Deliver New
Trucks!

48 cpm to start
Motel provided nightly
No cost family medical
Must have AZ license
w/1 yr OTR T/T exp

800-689-8525
www.attdriver.com

HENRICKS
Ronald Charles

Ronald Charles Henricks,
late of Kincardine, Ont. and
formerly of Essex, passed
away peacefully with his
loving family by his side on
Dec. 25, 2006 at the age of
55 from brain aneurysm.
Son of the late Robert and
Laura Henricks.  

Loving husband of Nancy
Henricks, nee Kniffen, of 36
years next month.
Cherished father of
Kimberly Gardiner and hus-
band Bill of Whitby,
Rhonda Plagos and husband
Angelo of London, James
Henricks and fiancée
Tammy of Toronto.
Grandpa and Papa to
Brendan, Breanna and
Brinly Gardiner, Cassidy
and Christopher Plagos.
Dear brother of Bill
Henricks and wife Laurie of
Simcoe, Herb Henricks and
Marianne of Cottam, Bob
Henricks and wife Jackie of
Cottam. Son-in-law of
Doris Wortley and the late
Ab Wortley.  Brother-in-law
to Cheryl and George Spens
of Columbus, Mich., Roger
and Sandy Kniffen of
Chatham, Ted and Ruby
Kniffen of LaSalle, Rob
Wortley of Woodstock,
Marsha and David Bowles
of Germany, Stanley (Spiff)
Wortley of Windsor. Ron
will be missed by many
nieces and nephews.  

Ron was a member of the
Kincardine Legion,
MacDonald Branch 183 and
was employed with Bruce
Power for 25 years.

Friends & family can
visit the Davey-Linklater
Funeral Home, 757 Princes
St. Kincardine, Ontario,
Thursday, Dec. 28, 2-4 & 7-
9, Friday, Dec. 29, service at
2 p.m. 

Interment will be held on
Saturday, Dec. 30 at
Greenlawn Memorial
Gardens, Hwy 3, Oldcastle,
Ontario, 2 p.m.

If desired, donations can
be made to the London
Health Sciences Centre,
University Hospital, 339
Windermere Rd., London,
Ontario.

Communion Sunday on
Jan. 7 at 9 a.m.

The chapel service at
Country Village will be on
Jan. 9 at 10:30 a.m.

Community Social Time
at Bethel-Maidstone will be
on Mon. Jan. 15 from 1-3
p.m.

Bible Study will return on
Tues. Jan. 16 at Gesto and
on Wed. Jan. 17 at Bethel-
Maidstone, both from 7-
8:15 p.m.

Weather this past week
has been very mild so the
shopping malls are full of
people enjoying not having

to have heavy clothing,
boots and gloves to handle.

Merry Christmas and all
the best to you in the New
Year from my house to
yours.

The Pleasant Valley
Community Club held a
Pepper party the weekend
before last and the winners
were Rose Foldesi, Ruth
Ferguson, Stan Jackson,
John Neufeld, Mike Foldesi,
John Simpson and Jean
Pepper. We will meet again
next year.

The regular card party
winners were Mary Demars,
Herald Ferguson, Grant
Beacom, Reba Knight, Don
McMurren, Ken Salter,
Ethel Allison and Bob
Matthew. Door prizes went
to Peggy Kettle and Percy
Newman. Come out on Sat.

Dec. 30 for a good game of
euchre as usual.

On Sun. Dec. 31 at 7 p.m.
a New Year’s Eve card party
will be held with everyone
welcome. Bring along a
dish of finger food to enjoy
for the lunch.

Get well wishes are sent
from the community to
Claude Cowan who recently
had a stroke and is in the
Midland Hospital recuperat-
ing with his nurse, daughter
Judy keeping him on his
way to a speedy recovery
and his daughter Dianne
from Brampton keeping him
laughing.

“Happy Holidays every-
one!”

Please turn to 
page 19 for more 
community news.

The Canadian Royal Legion youth education chairman recently announced the
winners of the Remembrance Day poster, poem and essay contest. Peaceful
Veteran John Garton presented five Cardinal Carter students with certificates and
congratulations for their success. The senior poem winners were: 1st place Claudine
Galy, 2nd Deanna Ryersee, and 3rd Laura Kocot. Sandra Shushani and Andrew
Cervini won first and second for senior essays. Galy and Shushani will advance to the
next level of the competition. Pictured left to right: Andrew Cervini, Claudine Galy,
Sandra Shushani, Deann Ryersee, Laura Kocot and John Garton.

Cardinal Carter announces
Remembrance Day contest winners

Land shortages and infrastructure
challenges worry Ontario home builders

Ontario home builders
predict dwindling land sup-
plies and increases in land
costs will be a significant
barrier to efforts by the
provincial government to
implement its “Places to
Grow” growth plan.

In a recent Ontario
Home Builders’
Association survey of its
builder members, over 35
percent cited land supply
worries as a major problem
and almost 40 percent said
land costs and availability
are the biggest barriers to

building affordable hous-
ing in Ontario.

“It’s an uphill battle try-
ing to maintain new home
affordability,” noted Brian
Johnston, president of
OHBA. “Unfortunately,
provincial legislation de-
signed to speed up and
simplify the residential
building process isn’t
working as it was intended
and that’s leading to frus-
tration and costly delays.”

Another major issue is
infrastructure challenges.
The relatively fast pace of

growth in the province has
left some areas without
adequate roads, transit and
residential services. 

Over 60 percent of
builders surveyed expect
new home starts to
decrease in 2007 compared
to 2006. OHBA is forecast-
ing 69,000 housing starts
for 2007 compared to the
75,000 starts anticipated
this year. Ontarians are
projected to spend about
$17 billion on home repair
and renovations in 2007.

972-1000
24 hour
pager

RUTH ANN HICKEY
SALES REPRESENTATIVE

CONSISTENT MULTI-MILLION DOLLAR PRODUCER
~ 22 YEARS EXPERIENCE ~

Have Ruth Ann’s Experienced 
Negotiating Skills Work For You. Uncle Earl

SEPTIC, HOLDING TANK PUMPING
& EEL SERVICE

“A PLEDGE OF SERVICE”

(519) 738-3309
(519) 791-7964

CELL

SANITATION

Weekend

Service

Available


